
NEWSLETTER

Then he took a loaf of bread, and when he had given thanks he broke it and
gave it to them, saying, “This is my body, which is given for you. Do this in
remembrance of me.”

Luke 22:19

    I have been thinking about author Sara Miles.
    In case you have never heard of her … a life-long atheist, Miles was walking
by an Episcopal (we call them Anglicans) church one day when … for no
apparent reason … she went in during a service. 
   That was one thing … but when it came time for the eucharist … Miles
suddenly found herself taking the bread and the wine. Over the course of the
following months, she became more involved in the life of the church … inside
and outside its walls. She could never definitively say why she went into the
church.
   Miles helped establish a food pantry at the church … which quickly began to
provide food to hundreds of San Francisco families. The demand for such a
pantry was so great that … eventually … satellite operations had to be
established throughout the neighbourhood where the church was located.
   All from an unexplainable … spur of the moment … decision to attend a church
service and take communion.
   Miles and the congregation’s leaders handled their food pantry differently than
a traditional food bank.
   Each week, the Miles and the volunteers would bring fresh food into the
sanctuary and stack the items on and around the altar. People would come in
and collect what they needed … some would stay and pray … but most take the
food and go back out into the world.
   The altar was a reminder to recipient and volunteer of the sacred place food
held in Jesus’ ministry. 
   This image came to mind as we considered collecting more food for Street
Help as we near the end of Spring and prepare for the summer months when
things (in theory) are a bit slower-paced.
 We will be collecting loaves of bread at the June 29 service (choir’s last service
before they break for the summer).

    Continued on Page 2

THE TRINITARIAN
All are welcome, all are loved

JUNE 8 - 
AGAPE PENTECOST

JOIN US AS THE FLAMES OF
DISCIPLESHIP ARE MADE
KNOWN AND AFFIRMED.
THE SERVICE TAKES PLACE
IN THE FELLOWSHIP HALL
AND WILL INCLUDE AN
AGAPE MEAL AS PART OF
THE COMMUNION. INVITE
FAMILY AND FRIENDS TO
BE PART OF THIS UNIQUE
SERVICE.

JUNE 22 - HEALING &
BELONGING SERVICE
TRINITY WILL OFFER A
SUNDAY MORNING
AFFIRMATION AND HEALING
WORSHIP SERVICE TO
MARK PRIDE MONTH IN
ONTARIO. THE SERVICE IS
INTENDED TO RECOGNIZE
THE PAST WOUNDS CAUSED
BY THE GREATER CHURCH
ON THE 2SLGBTQIA+
COMMUNITY AND TO
FOSTER HEALING AND
BELONGING WITH THE
COMMUNITY. A POTLUCK
FELLOWSHIP FOLLOWS THE
SERVICE. 

UPCOMING
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PASTOR’S PEN

LOAFING IN THE SANCTUARY



2GOODIES FOR VOLUNTEERS

Volunteers helping out
at the monthly clothing
giveaway know there is
always something from
the bakery waiting for
them in the kitchen. In
May, it was Portuguese
Tarts. What will it be on
June 14? Volunteer with
Dagmar or Pastor Chris
and find out that
morning.

PASTOR’S PEN

From Page 1
   You are invited to bring a loaf (or loaves) of bread and
place before the altar before the service. The bread will be
blessed as part of communion and taken to Street Help
after fellowship that day.
   When we commune, we are fed and our community
strengthened, this is our way to share this communion with
those who rely on Street Help for needed meals.
   Our calling is to love our neighbour and, through that
love, to humbly serve others. I hope you accept the
invitation to loaf in the sanctuary on June 29.
 
 Also in June:

   The Wednesday Café begins on June 4 
   I’ve been wanting to do this for quite some time. Such a
café was done at the Sudbury church when it was located
in a neighbourhood (it has since become part of a LTC
facility). The concept is simple: sit out in front of the church
and have coffee (or tea or juice) with whomever stops by
and have a chat. Mothers pushing strollers stopped by …
neighbours came by … kids grabbed a juice box and kept
going. 
 The cafe isn’t about putting butts in the pews, it’s about
putting Trinity into the neighbourhood.
 

Pentecost Sunday is June 8
   After the positive feedback regarding our Agape Service
for the first Sunday in Advent, the Worship & Music
Committee decided to have another such service for
Pentecost. The service will take place in the Fellowship
Hall and a light breakfast will be part of the communion
portion of the service. This makes Fellowship a true
communal experience. Attend if you can and invite family
and friends to this service. Since it is Pentecost, you are
invited to wear red to represent the flames of discipleship
… or come in your national dress.

 Healing and Belonging Service on June 22
 Trinity will offer an affirmation worship service to mark
Pride Month in Ontario. The service is intended to
recognize the wounds caused by the greater church on the
2SLGBTQIA+ community and to foster healing and
belonging with the community. A potluck, dubbed “the
Manly Meal” follows the service. The men of the
congregation are invited to provide the food for the potluck
and give the kitchen folk a morning off (although they are
welcome to tell the men what they’re doing wrong). So, get
out your best recipe, sign up and feed those in attendance
with your culinary talents. 

June looks to be a busy month at Trinity
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OUTREACH

HELPERS NEEDED
We’re on the lookout for people to assist with
Sunday services. We can use readers, ushers,
liturgical assistants, counters, altar guilders and
fellowship hosts and hostesses. There is a sign-
up sheet on the bulletin board next to the
church office. 

PRIDEFEST
Trinity has rented a table at this year’s
PrideFest on August 8-10.
Our presence is builds upon our efforts to be
an affirming congregation who welcomes
everyone. Trinity needs volunteers to staff
our table and share information with any
visitors.
It is three days of great ministry and
presence. Let Pastor Chris know if you can
help out for a couple of hours during that
weekend.
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COUNCIL

   From last Sunday’s Gospel reading of John, Chapter 14,
v. 27 for the 6  Sunday in Easter, we read as Jesus
answered Judas -  “Peace I leave with you; my peace I
give to you.  I do not give to you as the world gives.  Do
not let your hears be troubled, and do not let them be
afraid.”

th

   And as we approach the Feast of Pentecost on June 8,
where we will celebrate the coming of the Advocate, the
Comforter, the Holy Spirit, let us hold fast to Jesus’ words
– “do not let your hearts be troubled, do not let them be
afraid”.
   Let the Holy Spirit come to each and every one of us, to
direct us, and to comfort us.  
    Through our various congregational ministries, let us

THE SPIRIT GUIDES OUR MINISTRIES
allow the Holy Spirit to give us the direction and fortitude
required to reach out to our earthly Christian family in
promoting an inclusive, safe place for all, as we worship at
our weekly Sunday Worship services. 
 Through the Word and through our music, I pray we touch
and uplift those new faces who come to us and those who
worship regularly.
   I also pray our steadfast body of believers will continue
to serve all our brothers and sisters, in our community and
city. Be that testimony of showing God’s love to those in
need, in your words and especially your deeds

Dagmar Raulin
Trinity Council Chair

TRINITY AT THE UNIVERSITY

Pastor Chris is Trinity’s (and the Lutheran) presence within the Chaplaincy Network at the
University of Windsor. The network provides spiritual care, counselling and an ear for students and
staff at the university. As well, the network also provides an ecumenical Christian presence at on-
campus events.



PAWS IN RECOVERY
   Pastor Chris has joined the board of directors for Paws in
Recovery as part of Trinity’s ongoing efforts to expand its
ministry to the community and enhancing its reputation as an
affirming congregation. 
   Currently, the board meets at Trinity on a monthly basis.
   According to its program guide:
“Paws in Recovery offers treatment, education, and support to
members of the 2SLGBTQIA+ community whose lives have been
impacted by addiction. We collaborate closely with our residents
and their families to create personalized programs that reflect
their unique goals and needs. 
   “Residential treatment plays a vital role in addressing both
addiction and mental health challenges, especially for members
of the 2SLGBTQIA+ community who deserve a safe, affirming
space free from discrimination. 
  “ Our home is intentionally designed to be welcoming and
inclusive for all.”
   Paws in Recovery plans a fundraising barbecue at MicMac
Park on June 21. The event begins at 1 p.m. Please attend if at all
possible.
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